STAFF BULLETIN

OCTOBER 29 - NOVEMBER 5 1960

C A L E N D A R

Saturday October 29	8:30 p.m.	"Gay Twenties" Halloween Party Student Center Recreation Room
Monday October 31	noon	Developmental Programs Committee Meeting Faculty Dining Room
	noon	Western Institutions Staff Meeting Faculty Dining Room
	3 p.m.	Administrative Group Meeting - Room 141 North Foundation Hall
	7:30 p.m.	Movie Presentation "Henry V" - Room 156 North Foundation Hall
Tuesday November 1	1 p.m.	University Debating Society Room 164 - South Foundation Hall
	7:30 p.m.	Movie Presentation "Henry V" - Room 159 North Foundation Hall

OCTOBER 29 - NOVEMBER 5 1960

C A L E N D A R

Wednesday Culture Internationale noon November 2 Planning Committee Meeting Student Center Cafeteria 8 p.m. Lecture-Concert Featuring Karl Haas Student Center Lounge Friday Movie Presentation 8:15 p.m. November 4 "The Perfect Furlough" North Foundation Hall Room 156

C A L E N D A R D E T A I L S *************

HALLOWEEN PARTY: The Student Center Council Social Committee promises an evening of fun for the faculty, students and staff who attend a "Gay Twenties" Halloween Party from 8:30 to midnight on Saturday in the Student Center Recreation Room. There will be judging of costumes and prizes awarded. Admission is 50¢ per person and 75¢ per couple.

DEVELOPMENTAL PROGRAMS COMMITTEE MEETING: Miss North, Mrs. White, and Messrs. Hammerle, Hoopes, Kluback, Lepley, Pope and Straka will meet at noon Monday in the faculty dining room to discuss proposals for Developmental Programs. Mr. Pope, chairman of the committee, invites all faculty members who have ideas to present to attend the meeting.

WESTERN INSTITUTIONS STAFF MEETING: Members of the Western Institutions Staff will meet at noon Monday in the faculty dining room.

ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP MEETING: Mr. Varner would like all members of the Administrative Group to meet at 3 p.m. Monday in Room 141, North Foundation Hall.

C A L E N D A R D E T A I L S

MOVIE PRESENTATIONS: Mr. Straka announces that the Western Institutions Staff is sponsoring a showing of Laurence Olivier's "Henry V" at 7:30 p.m. Monday and Tuesday in North Foundation Hall. The Monday evening presentation will be in Room 156, and Tuesday in Room 159. Mr. Straka says that the film is being shown primarily for the collateral program in the freshman course, but he believes a film of this stature would be of equal interest to the faculty and staff who are invited to attend. Admission is free.

A movie (in color) entitled "The Perfect Furlough", starring Janet Leigh and Tony Curtis will be shown at 8:15 p.m. Friday and again at 8:15 Sunday evening in Room 156, North Foundation Hall. This is the first of a series of 18 movies being sponsored by the Student Center Council for students, faculty, staff and their families. Tickets are 50¢ and may be purchased at the Student Center Desk.

A N N O U N C E M E N T S

Mr. Galloway's art exhibition will be shown in the Student Center Lounge through November 12. The exhibition is sponsored jointly by the Student Activities Center and the Department of Art. Mr. Galloway says a majority of the works were painted in 1960; the earliest of these pictures date from 1950 and is owned by the artist's wife.

Mr. Lepley says the Student-Faculty Bowling Tourney is scheduled for 12:30, November 8, at Auburn Lanes in Auburn Heights, and urges all faculty members who are interested in bowling in the tournament to call the Physical Education Office - ext. 2123, as soon as possible.

Mr. Eklund reports that 82 people are now registered in Mr. Kluback's radio course in <u>Philosophies of Life</u>, jointly sponsored by the Continuing Education Office and Radio Station WPON, Pontiac. The radio series can be heard at ten on Saturday mornings. All registered members are invited to attend campus seminars to discuss the radio material, at 7:30 p.m. November 22 and December 20, in Room 159, North Foundation Hall.

A N N O U N C E M E N T S

Beginning Monday, a six-seminar series for clergymen will explore the religious pulse of contemporary
American and European literature and will consider
the philosophical implications of the frequentlyencountered anti-religious attitudes of such literature for theology and theologians. The authors studied
will include Sartre, Camus, Williams, Giraudox, Brecht
and Lorca. The professor in charge is Mr. Kluback.

NOTES FROM THE ACADEMIC SENATE MEETING - OCTOBER 14

Mr. Taulbee reported that the Admissions Committee recommended that the admissions requirements for the fall of 1962 be as follows:

"A candidate for admission must be a graduate of an approved high school and must have been in the top quarter of his graduating class, and have the recommendation of the high school principal. And it should be strongly recommended that students preparing for admission follow the high school preparation described below:

- 1. Minimum 16 units
- 2. English 4 units
 Foreign Language 2 units (in the same
 language)

Science - 2 units (must include one laboratory science)

Social Science - 2 units

Math* - 3 units (algebra, 1-1/2; geometry, 1; and trig., 1/3)

*Students planning majors in the sciences, mathematics, engineering, or business administration must present at least three years of mathematics.

Mr. Pearson reported that the Scholarship Committee, with \$45,000 raised largely by the Foundation Scholarship Committee, has awarded 21 \$500 Scholarships to freshmen and also 88 freshmen received \$279 tuition scholarships, with 43 freshmen receiving \$125 grants. Five advanced students were given \$500 Scholarships and five received \$279 tuition scholarships. The Foundation Scholarship Committee, said Mr. Varner, is going to raffle off a "Tempest" automobile which should bring in an additional \$2,000 or \$3,000 for the Scholarship Fund. The tea at Meadow Brook Hall realized \$2,000. Since scholarship funds for subsequent years will be more difficult to obtain, said Mr. Varner, student loans and annuity investments will be emphasized.

NOTES FROM THE ACADEMIC SENATE MEETING - OCTOBER 14

Mr. Kluback announced that the Committee on Faculty Grants has a budget of \$5,000 for this year and is now accepting research proposals.

Mr. Pope invited any faculty member who has an idea he wishes to present to the Developmental Programs Committee to do so. Ideas discussed last year included (a) the learning center; (b) teaching two sections of Western Institutions in the Pontiac High Schools last summer; (c) a study of comprehensive tests and (d) a proposal for a summer reading skills course. Dr. Dana Whitmer, Superintendent of Pontiac Schools, gave the Committee a list of ideas to include -- (a) allowing qualified high school students to take courses here; (b) arrange for high school classes to visit our classes, seminars, etc., and (c) a proposal to have freshmen mathematics students interested in teaching allowed to teach in high school classes.

Bids for the Science-Engineering Building will be opened November 2, announced Mr. Varner. The building should be completed around January 1, 1962. The Intramural Building may be started about April 1, and be completed by April, 1962. It will have a swimming pool, basketball courts, locker rooms, etc. Financing will be through the Federal Housing Agency under the new program authorized by Congress. Dormitories are planned for September, 1961. The expansion of the Student Center is planned for construction in early spring and should be finished by next September.

The next Academic Senate Meeting will be November 18. The hour and place will be announced later.

FACULTY-STAFF WIVES' CALENDAR: Mrs. Straka announces that the Sewing Club will meet at the home of Mrs. Stoutenburg, 2933 Heidelberg Drive, at 8 p.m. Wednesday. Members who plan to attend should call her at OL. 1-0586.